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Executive Summary
The Multilateral Investment Fund (MIF) of the Inter-American Development Bank (IDB) has played a pioneering role in bringing to light the important contribution of workers’ remittances to Latin America and the Caribbean (LAC). Since 2000, the MIF has commissioned over fifteen surveys in both remittance sending and receiving countries to map these vital flows. The MIF supports approximately thirty projects in LAC, working with partners ranging from the association of Latin American Central Banks and large financial institutions, to microfinance institutions and migrant organizations.

The MIF has played an active role in advocating the importance of remittances at the global level since the Sea Island G8 Summit, and has worked together with every one of her sister-development institutions to disseminate the lessons learned from her remittances program. The MIF is a founding member of the Financing Facility for Remittances, a multi-donor fund including the European Commission (EC), International Fund for Agricultural Development (IFAD), the Consultative Group for Assistance to the Poor (CGAP), United Nations Capital Development Fund (UNCDF) and the governments of Luxembourg and Spain.

LAC remittance flows are now some of the best documented worldwide, resulting in greater private sector interest in providing services to migrants and their families and increased competition. Whereas sending $200 cost 15% of the amount sent in 2000, increased competition has lowered this to around 5.6% in 2008. As remittances to LAC are estimated to reach %67.5 billion dollars, this decrease in cost will keep the equivalent of $6.25 billion in the hands of remittance senders and their families this year alone. At the macro-level the money they receive in $200-300 increments represents at least 12% of GDP for seven of the region’s countries.

During this year, however, migrant workers and their families have faced a series of unique challenges. Not only the current financial crisis, but also the mortgage crisis, negative immigration climates, the general economic slowdown and high inflation have had real impact on both the short-term income of remittance senders and their families, as well as on their long-term ability to achieve financial independence. Despite these mounting challenges, remittance senders have proved resilient, managing to send home about 1.5% more in 2008 than in the previous year.

This presentation will address the specific challenges faced by remittance senders and their families, the repercussions and coping mechanisms that underlie the continued strength of remittance flows, and what developments may emerge in the year ahead.

